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April 28, 2020 
 
Ms. Jana Saba     Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power   PacifiCorp 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330  825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116   Portland, OR 97232 
 
Re: Investigation of Revenue Requirement Impacts of the New Federal Tax Legislation 

Titled: “An act to provide for reconciliation pursuant to titles II and V of the 
concurrent resolution of the budget for fiscal year 2018”;  Docket No. 17-035-69 

 
Dear Ms. Saba: 
 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Rocky Mountain Power’s (RMP) 
Supplemental Notice filed on March 25, 2020 informing the PSC of two excess deferred income 
tax (EDIT) related changes that have occurred since the PSC issued its November 9, 2018 Order 
Approving Settlement Stipulation in this docket. The PSC also reviewed the Division of Public 
Utilities’ (DPU) Action Request Response filed on April 24, 2020. DPU recommends the PSC 
acknowledge RMP’s reclassification of $17,996,367 of EDIT from the protected to non-protected 
class, and the use of the Reverse South Georgia Method (RSGM) to amortize the protected EDIT 
balance. DPU states the adjustments are just, reasonable, and in the public interest. 

 
Based on the PSC’s review of the Supplemental Notice and DPU’s comments, the PSC 

acknowledges RMP’s reclassification of EDIT and its use of the RSGM for amortization of 
protected EDIT. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#313387 


